

RECEIVED

CITY OF MORENO VALLEY Planning Division

April 8, 2013

Mr. Mark Gross, AICP Planning Division City of Moreno Valley 14177 Frederick Street Moreno Valley, CA 92553

Dear Mr. Gross,

The City of San Jacinto is pleased to provide this letter in response to the City of Moreno Valley's circulation of the Draft EIR for the World Logistics Center development project. We appreciate the opportunity to review and comment about such a large development, which will have a significant impact to the region.

At this time, the City of San Jacinto does not have any specific comments to offer regarding the environmental impacts discussed in the Draft EIR. We do note that the project will have many significant impacts to traffic congestion on both freeways and surface streets in the area, including roadways outside of Moreno Valley's city limits. The City of San Jacinto is interested in working with other local agencies and the developer to mitigate this project's impact by establishing a method for the finance and construction of infrastructure improvements outside of Moreno Valley. We ask that San Jacinto staff be invited to participate in all future efforts along these lines.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the World Logistics Center project.

Sincerely,

Tim Hults City Manager